
26 October 1966 

Mr. Glen Myers 

206 Kirk Avenue 

Syracuse, NeY. 13205 

Dear Sir, 

Thank you for your kind letter and your encouraging words about 

the work doue by critics of the Warren Report. 

About the. mumber of the car reported by Mrs. Earlene Roberts: 

Mrs. Roberts was not certain about the uumber but when she testified 

in April 1964 her best recollection was that it was 106 or 107. when 
she was asked about an FBI report indicating that she had told the FBT 
on November 29, 1963 that the number of the car was "207," she seemed 

to suggest that the "207" was a mistake, and reiterated that the aumber 

was 107. You will fim -that testimouy in Volume VI, pages 4h3-Wbbh. 
The matter is discussed in the Warren Report ou page -253 (Government 

Priubing Office edition). | 
ini think you may have misunderstood Mr. McKinney about the speed 

of the Zapruder film. It was 18.3 frames per second, as indicated 

on page 97 of the Warren Report. oe a 

I hope this information is helpful to you. 

Sincerely yours, 

f4 dann D tu


